APPROVED Rockville, Maryland 44-1998 December 14, 1998

The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on Monday, December 14, 1998, at 7:50 p.m.

Board Present: Mr. Reginald M. Felton, President

Mrs. Nancy J. King

Mrs. Patricia O'Neill, Vice President

Ms. Mona M. Signer

Dr. Paul L. Vance, Secretary/Treasurer

Board Absent: Mr. Stephen Abrams

Mr. Geonard F. Butler, Jr., Student Board Member

Mrs. Beatrice B. Gordon

MCPS Staff: Mr. Larry Bowers

Mr. George Margolies Dr. Mary Helen Smith

College Board of Trustees: Dr. Mary Cothran, Chair

Dr. Norman Locksley, Vice Chair

Mr. Gene Counihan Dr. Sylvia Galloway Mr. Mike Gildea

Ms. Etienne Takougang

Dr. Owen Nichols

College Staff: Dr. Robert Parilla

Dr. Charlene Nunley Dr. Floyd Cumberbach

Dr. Mary Kay Shartle-Gallato

Mr. Robert Cephas

Ms. Maria Adams Davison

The meeting was called to order at 7:50 p.m.

The topics of discussion were:

- 1. Update on the Montgomery College/Montgomery County Public Schools Partnership, and
- 2. Montgomery College Scholars.

PLV:gr